
MINUTES OF THE CAMPUS BUDGET AND PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON APRIL 13, 2017 
AT 2PM IN SININGER HALL, ROOM 170. 
 
Committee Members Present:  Dr. Denise Montoya, Thomasinia Ortiz-Gallegos, Steven Gonzales, Leticia 
Merrills-Gonzalez; Victoria Evans, Dr. Carolyn Newman, Yvette Wilkes (via Zoom), Max Baca, and Yvonne 
Quintana. 
 
Committee Members Absent:  Dr. Jesus Rivas 
 
Approval of the Agenda 
Thomasinia Ortiz-Gallegos made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Steven Gonzales 
seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
 
Approval of Minutes - November 17, 2016 
Dr. Denise Montoya made a motion to approve the minutes of November 17, 2016 with the minor 
changes presented by Max Baca.  Leticia Merrills-Gonzalez seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
 
Budget Process Update 
Max Baca reported that there will be a Special Board of Regents meeting on April 21, 2017 to address an 
increase in tuition and fees.  Max Baca also mentioned that the miscellaneous fees for students were 
based on projected fees and built into the budget.  He also indicated that part of the budget cleanup 
was to eliminate the revenue line item in the budgets and would be providing a memo to budget fund 
supervisors to let them know of the change.  He also mentioned that a 5% sanding was done in 
December and apologized for not letting the fund supervisors know ahead of time. There was also brief 
discussion from the attendees on the many ways to save the university resources.  Dr. Brandon Kempner 
informed the committee that left over balances will help the reserves.  He also mentioned that the HLC 
site visit was scheduled for November 6-8, 2017. 
 
Legislative Update/Presentation 
Max Baca presented the Legislative Updates that covered the state economy, state appropriation, 
revenues, outlook for New Mexico Highlands University regarding tuition and fees (see Attachment A).  
Dr. Brandon Kempner mentioned that if funds were available they would be disseminated according to 
the priorities set by the president.  He also indicated that Faculty Senate passed what they wanted and 
will append their list to the budget as well.  Max Baca asked the committee to take the budget 
information and share it with their constituent groups.  He also said it is an ongoing improvement 
process.  
 
Dr. Denise Montoya made a presentation regarding the projected premium rate increases set for July 1, 
2017 and premium withdrawal changes effective July 1, 2017 (see Attachment B).   
 
Financial Indicators (CFI, Unrestricted Net Position, Cash, Debt, State Appropriations, etc.) 
Max Baca presented the CFI historical chart from 2010-2016. 
 
Presentation of Capital Planning Policy 
Sylvia Baca presented the Capital Planning Policy to the committee (see Attachment C).   
 
Persons Wishing to Address the Committee 
There were no individuals addressing the committee at this time. 
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